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NEWS RELEASE: FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
27 March 2012

Bath Preservation Trust acknowledges ‘a better NPPF’ which emphasises community engagement and the need for clear local policies

Caroline Kay, Chief Executive of Bath Preservation Trust, commented on the new National Planning Policy Planning Framework (NPPF) as follows:

At first sight, and prior to a more detailed scrutiny, the new NPPF is a significant improvement on the first flawed draft.  It appears that the Government has taken on board the comments of a number of bodies like ourselves, the National Trust and English Heritage, and has made significant steps in the right direction. It does however place an onus on B&NES to deliver clear policies and advice to applicants in order to streamline the planning process. 

Of relevance to Bath are the following points:

· A better definition of sustainable development which gives equal weighting to social and environmental  criteria as well as economic considerations (para 7);

· Strengthened emphasis on green belt and AONB protection which together reinforces the planning protection of the landscape around City of Bath World Heritage Site (para 79-92)

· Reinforcement of the statutory importance of the Local Plan as the key planning document (Paras 12, 150)


· An emphasis on design policies (Para 59) which expect the Local Authority to have clear policies on height, massing, use of materials and consideration of context, which will help raise the bar on design standards locally;

· A call for a local design review process (para 62) which is long overdue in Bath;


· A reminder that applicants should consult with the  local community;  (paras 188, 202) and

· A recognition that well conceived local supplementary planning documents can help to clarify and streamline the planning process (para 153).

We are pleased that brownfield sites are now explicitly mentioned as a priority for development, though we are still concerned that this falls short of a clear ‘brownfield before greenfield’ policy which we had called for (Para 17).
We are disappointed that the document gives insufficient emphasis to the fact that attractive built and natural environments make a major positive contribution to economic growth.   This is particularly relevant to Bath and its surroundings.  

We remain concerned that the abolition at a stroke of previous detailed planning guidance  may leave too many areas of ambiguity and will place a greater onus on B&NES’s planning department to give more pre-application advice,  and develop more policy advice to potential applicants (para 15). 

All in all, however, the Trust welcomes the improvements that have been made to the document will continue to make positive and constructive contributions as our Council progresses its planning policies and consideration of individual proposals. 

ENDS

For Further information contact Caroline Kay, Chief Executive

Bath Preservation Trust 

Tel: 01225 338 727 (personal mobile 07947 027 308)

Email: ckay@bptrust.org.uk

Visit our website at www.bath-preservation-trust.org.uk
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